THIS WEEK AT SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, October 24, 2016, Saint Anthony Mary Claret, Bishop

Eph 4:32-5:8; Ps 1:1-4, 6; Lk 13:10-17

9:00 a.m. MASS: Rev. Mother Rafael **11:30 a.m. MASS:** (St. Ann Shrine) 12:15 p.m. MASS: Castrataro Family

6:15 p.m. Credit Union Meeting, Arkins Conference Room 7:00 p.m. LITE, Kazel Room

Tuesday, October 25, 2016, Weekday Eph 5:21-33; Ps 128:1-5; Lk 13:18-21

6:30 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions

9:00 a.m. MASS: Family of James and Marlene Reel

9:00 a.m. Arise, Arkins Conference Room 11:00 a.m. Eymard Luncheon, Eymard Room **11:30 a.m.** MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

7:00 p.m. School Advisory Council, Billiart Room 7:00 p.m. Men's Bible Study, Arkins and Kazel Rooms

Wednesday, October 26, 2016, Weekday

Eph 6:1-9; Ps 145:10-14; Lk 13:22-30

9:00 a.m. MASS: Mary Frances Pacsi **11:30** a.m. **MASS**: (St. Ann Shrine) 12:15 p.m. MASS: Francesco Ignazzitte 2:00 p.m. Arise, Arkins Conference Room

7:00 p.m. Bible Study, Arkins Conference Room

7:00 p.m. Catholic Cemetery Presentation, Eymard Room

Thursday, October 27, 2016, Weekday

Eph 6:10-20; Ps 144:1, 2, 9-10; Lk 13:31-35

9:00 a.m. MASS: Khoa Nguyen 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

6:00 p.m. Girl Scout Leaders, Kazel Room 6:30 p.m. Pack 555 Meeting, O'Brien Hall 7:00 p.m. Arise, Arkins Conference Room

Friday, October 28, 2016, SAINTS SIMON AND JUDE, APOSTLES

Eph 2:19-22; Ps 19:2-5; Lk 6:12-16

9:00 a.m. MASS: Magdalena Kurucz **11:30 a.m. MASS:** (St. Ann Shrine)

7:00 p.m. Flock of Friendship, Billiart Room

Saturday, October 29, 2016, Weekday

Phil 1:18-26; Ps 42:2-3, 5; Lk 14:1, 7-11

9:00 a.m. MASS: Richard N. Porman

9:00 a.m. Ignatian Spirituality Retreat, Eymard Room

4:30 p.m. MASS: Kathleen Byrne

Sunday, October 30, 2016, THIRTY- FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Sir Wis 11:22-12:2: Ps 145:1-2. 8-11. 13-14: Thes 1:11-2:2: Lk 19:1-10

8:00 a.m. MASS: Marion Amato

9:00 a.m. Brother Allen's Reception, Narthex

10:00 a.m. MASS: George Cisero 12:00 p.m. MASS: Mary Margaret Dyer 7:00 p.m. MASS: Khoa Nguyen

Bulletin Cover: Design by Jamie Wilhelm

SAVE THE DATES

- WORLD MISSION SUNDAY: This weekend: Meet Dot Teso who will share about our special partnership this year with Saint Michael Indian School in Arizona. Our Youth Group will be Traveling there during Easter Break for a special mission trip as well as sharing our Life in the Eucharist Retreat Ministry.
- TRUNK OR TREAT: Sunday, October 23, 3:00 p.m.
- PSR NIGHT PRAYER: Monday, October 24, 7:40 p.m. All are welcome to join the students and parents for this special prayer time – 20 minutes in our day to pray.
- **SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL:** Tuesday, October 25, 7:00 p.m. in the Saint Julie Billiart Room
- TAIZE PRAYER HOLY HOUR: Wednesday, October 26, 7:00 p.m. in church
- ALL SAINTS DAY MASS SCHEDULE: Tuesday, November 1
 - o 6:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m. (with school students), 12:15 p.m. & 7:00 p.m.
- COMMEMORATION OF THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED (All Souls): Wednesday, November 2, 9:00 a.m. and 12:15 p.m. Mass. At the 9:00 a.m. will especially invite those who have had a loved one who died to be present during the reading of the names and the moment of silence.
- TASTE OF THE TOWN: Saturday, November 5, 6:30 p.m. here at SPB.
- **LITURGY COMMISSION:** Monday, November 7, 8:00 p.m. Sr. Dorothy Kazel Room
- **SPIRITUAL FORMATION COMMISSION**: Tuesday, November 8, 7:00 p.m. (at the Church of Saint Clare)
- RITE OF ACCEPTANCE: Sunday, November 13, 10:00 a.m. Mass. We welcome those who are discerning becoming Catholic.
- **PASTORAL COUNCIL:** Monday, November 14, 7:00 p.m. Saint Julie Billiard Room. May I suggest something for the parish? Tom KELLEY: TK12@CASE.EDU
- CHRISTMAS CRAFT SHOW: Saturday, November 19, 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
- VOCATION DAYS: Monday, November 21, PSR Vocation Panel; Tuesday, November 22, Tours and special Mass at 1:00 p.m. with Fr. Tom Smithson, SSS- all welcome!
- LIFESHARE BLOOD DRIVE: Sunday, December 4 in Eymard Room
- CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULE: This year Christmas is a Sunday please do not forget your Sunday offering and your Christmas gift to help your parish and its multiple ministries and needs.
 - Saturday, December 24: (no morning Mass) 4:00 p.m., 7:00 p.m. & 10:00 p.m.
 - o Sunday, December 25: 9:00 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. (Children's Choir)

WELCOME TO OUR NEW PARISHIONERS

Ms. Mary Jo Salupo, Mr. and Mrs. Innocent Nweze, Ms. Kathryn Hodgson, Mr. Michael Valentino, Mr. and Mrs. Dan Holzheimer, Mr. and Mrs. Scott Kolandy

TASTE OF THE TOWN

Celebrate the blessings of food, beverage and community at this year's Taste of the Town, November 5 from 6:30 p.m. – 9:30 p.m. Incredible restaurants and food purveyors including Beach Club (Euclid), Charlotte Bechara, Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament, Corbo's, Crooked River BBQ, Heavenly Bites, La Fiesta, Mama Roberto's, Maxi's, Michaelangelo's, Pick Your Pie and more! Featuring favorites like a wine pull, interaction with wine experts, grab bags and coupon book to use after the event. Don't forget the captivating creations, magnificent memorabilia and masterpieces, and fun favorites at our silent auction! Each guest will also receive two tickets for beer/wine. Additional beverage tickets will be available for purchase. Only 300 tickets will be sold. Tickets are \$45 per person and are on sale NOW!



If you are attending Taste of the Town, please consider volunteering a bit of your time. We need help selling 50/50 tickets, overseeing tables, and clean up. Special thanks to HC Flooring, a generous Taste of the Town sponsor.

STEWARDSHIP REPORT

Weekly Tithing: Thank you for your sacrificial gifts! Collection for October 8 and 9: \$15,756.00 Collection for October 15 and 16: \$13,673.00

Manna Ministry Collection: \$7,556.00 September MyEoffering: \$9,280.00

THE ST CLARE/ST PASCHAL BAYLON SPIRITUAL FORMATION COMMITTEE PRESENTS:

The Gift of Friendship with Jesus- An Introduction to Ignatian Spirituality

Wouldn't it be wonderful to have a perfect friend, one who knows you intimately, has only your best interests in mind, and is always there for you? Jesus wants to be your friend. Every day he offers each one of us the extravagant gift of his friendship, rooted in his unconditional love for us. But how do we get to know this wonderful friend?

St Ignatius, who set out on a quest for fame and honor in a life of chivalry, discovered true happiness in his friendship with Jesus. He recorded his spiritual journey in what he called *The Spiritual Exercises*, and taught his technique to others. This one-day retreat will introduce you to some of St Ignatius' methods while helping you to grow closer to the one who longs to fulfill the deepest desires of your heart.

Join Barbara Curran on Saturday, October 29 from 8:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. in the Eymard Room in the St. Paschal Baylon Family Life Center. The cost of the retreat is \$25, which includes a continental breakfast and lunch. No matter where you are on your spiritual journey, Jesus is waiting there for you, eager to draw you closer and share his life with you more abundantly. Are you ready to open his gift?

Please complete the registration form below and place it, along with your payment, in the offertory collection or return it to the St Clare or St Paschal business office. Please make your check out to St Paschal Baylon. Any questions, contact Barbara

Curran at 440-840-5511.

NAME	EMAIL	EMAIL		
ADDRESS	CITY/STATE/ZIP			
PHONE	AMOUNT			

YOUTH MINISTRY

"Let nothing trouble you, let nothing make you afraid. All things pass away. God never changes. Patience obtains everything. God alone is enough." - Saint Teresa of Avila

TRUNK-OR-TREAT is THIS WEEKEND, SUNDAY, OCTOBER 23rd FROM 3:00-5:00 pm. We are so excited for our annual Trunk or Treat! We have many new attractions and can't wait to show you what we have in store! This very exciting SPB tradition allows children to go trick-or-treating from car trunk to car trunk in the safety of our parking lot. We will have prizes for the best decorated car trunks, best costumes, pumpkin carving contest, games, food, hot chocolate, and more! Please enter via Colony! This week we will have our meeting on THURSDAY, OCTOBER 27th. It's a Potluck and Praise and Worship night! Meet in the Youth Group room with a side dish or appetizer to share at 5:30 p.m. We will head to the seminary for XLT at 6:30 p.m. and will be back by 9:15 pm. Permission slip required! You must RSVP by Monday, October 24th. THERE WILL NOT BE A MEETING ON SUNDAY, OCTOBER 30th.

Kick-It for Cancer ~ Sunday, November 6th:

Now: Sunday, November 6th from 1:30-3:30 p.m., we will be participating in Kick-It For Cancer! 100% of our earnings will be donated to Kick it For Cancer, a program started right here in northeast Ohio, where there is one simple goal- to accelerate a cure for children with cancer. By organizing a game, joining a team or making a donation, you are helping thousands of children fighting cancer right here in Cleveland and across the country. Think about creating a team, collect donations, and participate in a kickball competition. Over the past two years, our youth group has raised \$3,335! Let's see if we can do that again! Find out more info about our special event by checking out: http://www.kick-it.org/games/2016/11/spbs-kickin-for-cancer

Upcoming Events:

- Sunday, October 23rd: SERVICE HOURS OPPORTUNITY Trunk or Treat
- Thursday, October 27th ~ XLT at the seminary. Permission slip required**
- Sunday, October 30th ~ NO MEETING **RESCHEDULED FOR THURSDAY, October 27
- Sunday, November 6th ~ Kick it For Cancer

Information about Youth Group can be found on our...:

- Youth Group board in the Narthex and at each exit of the church
- Website: http://emickol.wix.com/spbyouthgroup
- Facebook: Saint Paschal Baylon Youth Ministry
- Service Hours Sign Up: https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/10c0b4caeab2da1fa7-service

COMMUNITY AT PRAYER: HOUR BY HOUR/DAY BY DAY: We wait in vigil for the coming of our LORD again in glory. Until this occurs, we prolong the gift of our Eucharist/Mass by keeping prayer in the Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Chapel. We are grateful for our new coordinator, Dick Kramer: rkram@aol.com. If you are able to assist by taking a ½ hour or 1 hour, especially in the hours listed below, please contact Dick immediately. It's fall recruitment time – so bring a friend and encourage your neighbors and loved ones. Blessings, prayers and thanks to our long time members of this ministry who are now praying from home or a health care facility. We are grateful for everyone's "communion of prayer," uniting hearts and minds across the globe. **We need committed pray-ers to assist at these hours:**

- Monday 2:00 p.m. & 6:00 p.m. shifts need someone extra
- Tuesday 12:00 & 1:00 p.m.
- Wednesday 3:00 p.m.
- Thursday 11:00 a.m. & 1:00 p.m.
- Friday afternoon (almost every hour)

LECTOR RECRUITING: It's fall liturgical minister recruitment drive time! Would you consider being a lector at the weekend or weekday Masses? How about for funerals, helping fulfill a work of mercy? Contact johnschuster9@yahoo.com to become part of our rotating teams. One does not have to feel comfortable in singing "the response to the readings," though most of our lectors do. This is not a requirement. All that is required is a special love of God's Word and wanting to share it from the depths of your heart, and a willing spirit to be patient with our sound system in church. We will also have our annual lector meeting, with a little spiritual talk and practice of the Cycle A response, *Saturday, November 12, 10:30 a.m. in the church.*

2016 RESULTS OF BABY BOTTLE CAMPAIGN FOR BIRTHRIGHT

The mothers and babies assisted by Birthright of Greater Cleveland thank you for your prayers and generous support. This year \$3,034.56 was collected - more than \$1,000 higher than last year! Three of the volunteers at the eastside office (located at 960 E. 185th Street -- one of three offices in Greater Cleveland) attend St. Paschal's. In the last twelve months that office received 828 calls from mothers in need of help. We distributed 227 layettes to newborn babies, distributed additional diapers and baby clothes to 256 families and made 293 referrals to other agencies for help with housing, jobs, etc. We are committed to the spirit of nurturing life and dedicated to helping women by giving them positive, loving and tangible support. of our services are free, personal and confidential. Birthright is an emergency pregnancy support service available to help girls or women, single or married, regardless of age or income. We get no government funding and depend on these fundraisers and individual donors to keep our doors open. Thank you very much for your help! If you would like to volunteer, we have many opportunities; and Birthright can always use donations of new or used baby clothes (nb-5T) and diapers. Please call 216-486-2800 to volunteer or to donate maternity clothes, baby clothes, diapers, etc., or if you or someone you know needs help.

CLOWN/HELPING HANDS MINISTRY

This past Sunday the gospel spoke of the lepers who were outcasts. As our ministry went out on Wednesday evening to feed those in need I thought of the outcasts in our society today. Jesus healed the lepers and I think in some ways we are working to heal the needy by reaching out to them and giving them a hot meal and clothing in a loving, caring manner. To see their smiles is a blessing for us. That night a man stopped me and told me how he has a new life now with a job and a home, but years ago he was one of the homeless we had served. One of the homeless said we brought God in their lives. GOD IS GOOD ALL THE TIME. ALL THE TIME GOD IS GOOD.

P.S. We desperately need regular sized blankets, twin or full size as well as men's and women's winter coats.

PROVIDE A MEANINGFUL LEGACY GIFT: Consider naming St. Paschal Baylon Parish as the beneficiary of your whole life insurance policy, IRA, 401(k) plan or another employee benefit plan. Insurance policy premium payments are considered a charitable gift and can potentially provide a tax deduction. Call the Advancement Office at 440-442-3410 ext. 112 to discuss various types of whole life insurance policies that can support your parish community and school.

PLANNING FOR YOUR CATHOLIC FUNERAL: The Catholic Cemeteries Association of the Diocese of Cleveland will have another workshop to answer your questions about pre-need, finance expenses, cemetery planning, cremation burials and more. [You may come into the parish office at any time to plan your scripture readings and music— we have the booklets and sheets to assist you— or you may meet with our music/liturgy minister or one of the priests as well!] Please come to the workshop *Wednesday*, *October 26*, 7:00 p.m. in the Billiart Room.

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE



30th Sunday in Ordinary Time: "Convinced of their own righteousness." What a key line in today's scriptures from Luke's Gospel. Why does that line hit me, as I hope it touches you? We all may think at one point in our life, "I'm right, why can't they see it ?!" That's when this piece of scripture should jump off the page and into our hearts. Let us pray for humbleness, openness and honesty. God calls us to this authentic Gospel living – and thankfully through the Eucharist we may have the vision once again to humbly come before our maker.

Report of the Feasibility Study: Our Advancement Director made a presentation last week to share the findings from the 184 who participated in the study. We thank our advisory committee for their assistance – Jeff Gueulette, Nick Carlone, '99, Joe McCormack, Beth Engrstrom Mennel '89 and Deacon Joe. Here are some highlights.

The feasibility study was designed to explore:

- Our parishioners' priorities related to the 11 proposed projects for the Community Master Plan
- The capability to raise \$4.7 million for the entire Master Plan in a multiphased effort
- The capability to raise \$2.5 million for Phase One of a campaign as well as additional funds for subsequent Phases of a campaign
- The potential related to securing influential campaign leaders
- The best campaign plan for the Saint Paschal Baylon Community

There are 11 projects included in the master plan, which include:

- 1. Replacing the Church Windows (original single pane from 1971)
- 2. Building a new Science/STEM Classroom (in the space where the mobile building was)
- 3. Converting the School Library/Media Center into a Learning Commons
- 4. Renovating and reconfiguring Father O'Brien Kitchen and Hall
- 5. Parking Lot Resurfacing, Reconfiguration & Addition of Walking Lanes
- 6. New Outdoor Classroom (use courtyard space)
- 7. Replacing Rooftop Air Conditioning Units on the FLC, O'Brien Hall and Jette Gym
- 8. FLC Renovation -replace the canopy, renovate the kitchen, reconfigure the entryway into the FLC by adding a dedicated main entrance into the school building and providing an ADA compliant ramp for visitors and funeral Mass use. (canopy has been hit many times)
- 9. New lockers in school (original throughout)
- 10. Updating Church Lighting (bulbs do not exist anymore)
- 11. Updating Parish Rectory/Office Hallway (nothing done to it since 1953)

We asked other questions like how they would rank our parish over all (88% excellent or very good), staff (83% excellent or very good), image of the parish (church and school) is also very high. The top three strengths of the parish: welcoming community, the school and the ministries.

When ranking the priority of the projects here is how they fell in the surveys:

1.	New Science Classroom	10.5	Proposed: 1 million
2.	School Library / Media Center	10.5	Proposed: \$630,000
3.	OBH Kitchen/Hall Reconfigure	8.5	Proposed: \$300,000
4.	Replace AC Units	8.3	Proposed: \$225,000
5.	Church parking lot	8.2	Proposed: \$150,000
6.	Church windows	7.9	Proposed: \$750,000
7.	New lockers in school	7.6	Proposed: \$96,000
8.	FLC Renovation/Addition	7.4	Proposed: \$1.2 million
9.	Outdoor Classroom	7.2	Proposed: \$300,000
10.	Update Church lighting	6.9	Proposed: \$30,000
11.	Update Parish Offices hallway	4.9	Proposed: \$20,000

It is curious what people in person and in the online survey chose. In person, people chose "church" things, while the online survey seemed to demonstrate the need for school building issues. The majority of the school parents who took the survey took the online survey, the results demonstrating this. There were other items that people identified that they felt should have been on the list (such as AC for the school – however, this online survey was taken during the hottest week of the year!).

There was an 88% favorability to go forward with a capital campaign – and so we are now going to enter into the next steps with the Pastoral Council and Finance Council. The next steps are:

- Determine the priorities rankings of the 11 projects
- Determine the specific needs/components of each of the project and detailed justification of the components of the projects
- What are the detailed plans for each project –what will be needed; what will be included in each; gather information as to the benefits of each of the projects to the SPB community
- Determine the specific cost of each project
- Present projects to the Diocese of Cleveland for approval
- Finalize the campaign plan and timeline –share early information with the parish community
- Begin recruiting campaign committees & leadership
- Implement the capital campaign plan and prepare to solicit early leadership gifts
- Engage the parish community in opportunities to learn about the campaign, volunteer to participate and prepare for consideration of supporting the campaign.
- Immerse the parish community in the capital campaign & celebrate our successes!

Stay tuned to this column for continuing details. And, as always, please continue to share your feedback with Barb, our Advancement Director, the rest of the Pastoral Staff or me to help us make the best decisions about our future. We thank Barb and the committee for their hard work so far!

<u>Fixing the Southeast Narthex:</u> Our best guess for the replacing of this narthex hit by a car before a weekday 12:15 p.m. Mass is 6 more weeks. Thanks for your patience as you enter through the east/choir door.

Bro Allen's 50th: On Sunday, October 30, our very own Blessed Sacrament Brother Allen Boeckman will be celebrating 50 years of religious life. At the 8:00 a.m. Mass this day, we will honor him with a special homily and reception provided by the Ladies Guild after the Mass in the narthex. Please join us in giving thanks to God for the witness of Bro. Allen on this special day, his usual time of celebrating Mass with us.

Raffle Tickets & Taste of the Town: Please purchase your ticket today – and plan on doing your Christmas Shopping early to benefit our school during our **5th Annual Taste of the Town, Saturday, November 5.** There will be some priceless, precious items that you will want to enjoy and share – thanks for turning in your reservation and don't forget the anniversary raffle. Extra tickets are available at the parish office.

Let us continue to pray for each other and thanks for all you do for SPB!

In Christ our Eucharist,

Hulliomitswegg

Reverend John Thomas Lane, SSS, '79 Pastor

PASTORAL COUNCIL NEWS

Hello.

I am honored and excited to take over as Chair of Pastoral Council. I have been a parishioner for 17 years and my son is a sixth grader in the school. Over the years, I have been a member of many ministries and school groups. By doing this, I have learned so much about SPB – and discovered what a great parish we are! As Pastoral Council starts another year, we wanted to share some information with you about what we do. Our purpose is to advise the pastor on various subjects and projects as they relate to the parish. We assist in the vision and implementation of the mission statement and Pastoral Plan of the parish. As part of our Pastoral Plan for open communication, we have listed the members of Pastoral Council and our email addresses. Please feel free to reach out to me or any of the other members with questions, concerns or ideas!

I look forward to getting to know you better, and making SPB the best it can be! ~Kelly Ericsson, Chair - KLEricsson@outlook.com; 440.442.3410

Fr. Lane -- jtlanesss@gmail.com

 $\hbox{Fr. Christman} - \underline{ jchristman@blessedsacrament.com} \\$

Deacon Joe -- joeyappytheclown@yahoo.com

Jennifer Bartlett -- greygerbs@sbcglobal.net

Dale Casamatta -- dacnursing@icloud.com

Mark Geyman -- mark@ohiobiz.com

<u>Jeff Gueulette -- gueulette jdcwmjjs@yahoo.com</u>

Bob Horvath - bob.horvath50@att.net

Dan Lewis -- delewis49@yahoo.com

Rosalie Lewis -- rafl0708@yahoo.com Molly Kane -- mckane9@gmail.com

Michelle Kitko mkitko@saintpaschal.com

John Mugnano -- ¡Imcem@aol.com

Donna Pirc -- dmp5760@gmail.com

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON SCHOOL NEWS

Two teams of junior high students from Saint Paschal Baylon competed in Brain Brawl VI on Saturday, October 15 at St. Ignatius High School. Forty teams from throughout the Diocese of Cleveland competed in the day-long tournament. In their first year of the competition, our seventh grade team won Flight C! The seventh grade team included the following students: Nathan Conrad, Sophia Jarc, Abigail Lipold, Peter Sutyak, and Ryan Tyler. Our eighth grade team was one of the top 16 teams in the competition advancing to Flight B; unfortunately, they lost a tough opening match. The eighth grade team included the following students: Shane Barker, Ethan Barnes, James Fioritto, and Celine Najm. Way to go, Green Knights! Thank you to Ms. Raguz and Miss Martinson for serving as team coaches and to all the parents who served as drivers and cheerleaders.

We thank Sergeant Dennis McGrath from the Highland Heights Police Department for retraining our entire student body in ALiCE. Sergeant McGrath went to each and every classroom, training according to student age. ALiCE is an acronym for five steps that can be utilized to increase the chance of surviving an attack by a violent intruder. The steps are Alert, Lockdown, Inform, Counter, and Evacuate. We are so pleased to have this wonderful relationship with all the Highland Heights Safety Forces.

Coming Up:

- Girls on the Run meet both Monday and Wednesday this week.
- Tuesday, October 25 and Wednesday, October 26 are high school visitation days for our eighth grade students. Keep them in your prayers as they continue making important decisions.
- There is a School Advisory Council meeting on Tuesday at 7:00 p.m.
- Our after school Mad Science program begins on Wednesday, October 26.
- The fifth grade will visit the Holden Arboretum on Friday, October 28.
- The first quarter ends on Friday.

God Bless.

Carol L. Jansky, Principal

PSR AND OTHER NEWS FROM THE PEKO'S

Night Prayer October 24: Parents, join us for Night Prayer on Monday, October 24 at 7:40 p.m. in the Church! If you cannot join us, remember that pick up is from the Church that night.

No PSR October 31: Be safe and have fun!

Infant Baptism Classes Offered: If you are interested in getting your child who is under the age of 7 baptized, please contact George and Anna Peko at (440) 442-3410 ext. 107 to sign up for a course on baptism. The next class is Sunday, November 20th following the 10:00 a.m. Mass.

Confirmation Session 2 November 20: Our 2nd Confirmation session for our 8th graders is Sunday, November 20 beginning with 10:00 a.m. Mass. Please have a ride ready for your child at 12:15 p.m. in front of the FLC. Contact George and Anna Peko with questions psr@saintpaschal.com.

PARISH ACTIVITIES

EYMARD CORNER: Tomorrow will be too late. St. Peter Julian Eymard

We gather to pray, socialize, enjoy good food and enrich our faith. If you have never attended, you may want to see what you are missing at one of SPB's best daytime events. The Eymard Spiritual Group will gather on **TUESDAY OCTOBER 25, 2016** in the Eymard Room. 11:00 a.m.-SOCIAL, 11:30 a.m.- ST. PETER JULIAN EYMARD NOVENA, Noon- Potluck Dinner, 1:00 p.m.- GUEST SPEAKER: MARY MUEHLE, Parishioner and Associate of the Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament

CATHOLIC RENEWAL MINISTRIES will host a Charismatic Mass on Friday, November 11th at 7:00 p.m., at St. Paschal Baylon Parish, 5384 Wilson Mills Rd., Highland Hts. Fr. Bob Franco will be the celebrant. Praise and worship will begin at 7:00 p.m. and the liturgy will start at 7:30 p.m. Healing prayer teams will be available after Mass for individual prayer. For more information, call Fr. Franco at 440-327-2201 or CRM at 440-944-9445.

SAVE THE DATE: UPCOMING EVENTS FOR THE LADIES GUILD: The Fall Craft Show is Saturday, **November 19** from 9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. Many vendors and new food items at concessions make this a great event!

The SPB Ladies Guild will once again host our Ladies Night Out on Wednesday, **December 7** in the Eymard Room. Please plan to attend!

Ladies Guild Past Present and Future Mass will be held on Sunday, **January 15** 10:00 a.m. We are looking for Ladies Guild memorabilia and pictures from any of our 60 years of service to SPB. If you are a past Guild member and wish to learn more, contact Beth Mennel at 440-759-4694, or bsmennel@gmail.com. We look forward to hearing from you! Our web page is reachable from the school and parish web pages. Check there for up to date information, minutes of the last meeting, and a schedule of what is coming soon. Thank you!

SPB BLOOD DRIVE: Our next blood drive with LifeShare Community Blood Services has been scheduled for Sunday, **December 4**th, in the Eymard Room. Please plan to give blood if you are able. Your gift not only saves lives, but will benefit our school as well. At last month's drive, we qualified for our second \$500 under LifeShare's educational grant program . . . and we can double that amount with our next 17 donors! Please mark your calendar for December 4th.

SAVE THE DATE: ADVENT EVENING OF REFLECTION – MONDAY, DECEMBER 5, 2016 You are invited to pause amid the Christmas rush (for one hour) and reflect on three gifts Advent wishes to give you: courage, love, and hope. Using scripture, stories, and humor, Sister Melannie Svoboda, SND will lead us in our reflection on these three gifts in our personal lives. She will also show us how Mary embraced these same gifts during that first Advent over 2,000 years ago. So start your Advent season with this Evening of Reflection on Monday, December 5th at 7:00 p.m. in the St. Paschal Baylon Church. Refreshments will follow provided by the Welcoming Committee.

SPB MOM'S GROUP: Come join the SPB Mom's Group for a playdate in the school gym following the 10:00 a.m. Mass on **November 13th**. Come on over to the gym for some snacks, fun games and lots of activities. We hope to see you there!

SAINT PASCHAL TRAVELERS BUS TRIP: Come join us on Wednesday, October 26, 2016 as we travel to Hollywood Casino, Columbus, OH. We will leave Saint Paschal parking lot at 8:00 a.m. and arrive back approximately around 6:15 p.m. The cost is \$35.00 per person (includes bus driver's tip) and must be paid in full at time of registration. Please register in the church office. Please note there will be no refunds. HURRY AND SIGN UP! ENJOY THE \$5.00 FREE SLOT PLAY, GAMES, AND SNACKS.

YOUR PARISH STAFF – (440) 442-3410

- Labeeb Beggiani, CHURCH MAINTENANCE, ext. 100
- Joseph Bourgeois, SSS, PASTORAL ASSOCIATES for Social Justice: joeyappytheclown@yahoo.com, ext. 108
- Robert Bowers, PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: IMBowers@aol.com, ext. 100
- John Christman. SSS, PAROCHIAL VICAR: jchristman@blessedsacrament.com, ext 110
- Vince Costanzo, PARISH OFFICE & SCHOOL MAINTENANCE: vic27@sbcglobal.net, ext. 100
- Jon Detzel, ASSISTANT MAINTENANCE SUPERVISOR: ext. 100
- Barb DiTurno, ADVANCEMENT DIRECTOR: advancement@saintpaschal.com, ext. 112
- Stephen Ebersole, WEEKEND MAINTENANCE: ext. 100
- Roger Fisher, MAINTENANCE SUPERVISOR: rwfisher53@yahoo.com, ext. 100
- Mary Beth Hallal, ADMININSTRATIVE ASSISTANT: <u>bulletin@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext 103
- Lito Hitosis, SSS, CHAPLAIN Hillcrest Hospital: litzky@lycos.com
- Carol Jansky, SCHOOL PRINCIPAL: (440) 442-6766: cjansky@saintpaschal.com
- John Thomas Lane, SSS, PASTOR: jtlanesss@gmail.com, ext 111
- Michelle Mazza, BUSINESS MANAGER: mmazza@saintpaschal.com, ext 101
- Evamarie Mickol, YOUTH MINISTER: emickol@saintpaschal.com, Youth Room ext. 113
- Roberta Modica, 8:00 A.M. CHOIR DIRECTOR: robertamodica@juno.com, ext. 100
- Matt Parrotta, SENIOR ACCOMPANIST: mparrotta@me.com, ext. 100
- Anna & George Peko, CATECHETICAL LEADERS: (Baptism, Becoming Catholic & PSR): psr@saintpaschal.com, ext. 107
- Kathy Pohlhammer, COMMUNICATION DIRECTOR: kathy@saintpaschal.com, ext. 109
- Diane Raguz, <u>ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL TO SCHOOL:</u> <u>draguz@saintpaschal.com</u>
- Anthony Ruggerio, MUSIC & LITURGY MINISTER: eighty8keyz@mail.com, ext. 122
- Scott Rutti, 2ND SHIFT SCHOOL MAINTENANCE: ext. 100
- Stefi Somrack, CHIEF RECEPTIONIST: parishoffice@saintpaschal.com, ext. 100

Blessed Sacrament Community (SSS): (440) 442-3410

- Paul Bernier, SSS
- Allen Boeckman, SSS
- Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Saint Ann Shrine Chaplain, ext. 105
- Gary LaVerdiere, SSS